September 24, 2020

The Town Board of the Town of Warwick held a Public Hearing on the Proposed District
Extension of the Wickham Water District. Said public hearing was held on Thursday,
September 24, 2020 at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor
Sweeton called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

ATTENDANCE:  Supervisor Michael Sweeton
Councilman Floyd DeAngelo
Councilman Russell Kowal
Councilman James Gerstner
Councilman Mickey Shuback

Attorney for the Town, Jay Myrow

LEGAL NOTICE: The Clerk read the legal notice, which was duly published in the
Warwick Valley Dispatch on September 16, 2020. (Copy of this legal notice is printed at
the end of these minutes.)

Supervisor Sweeton — This is just the addition of one lot to the Wickham Water District
and this is our largest district and it has ample water supply. The addition of another
parcel to the district will actually help all of the residents in the district, because now there
will be another user helping to share the burden of the cost of the department, The
requirement to have this parcel be added to the district is that we receive an engineering
report demonstrating that there is ample water for the district and a map showing where it
is. It’s a lot on Kings Highway just a little north of Prince Street and there is no issue in
terms of the ability to serve it. The expense of hooking in and doing what needs to be done
to connect to the system will be born by the lot owners so again there will be no cost to the
district for the expansion. At this point I will ask any Board Members do you have any
questions at all? Then I will open to the public for any public comments. We do have the
family here that’s hopefully going to do this, so welcome.

Eduardo Coroso ~ I work for the New York City Police Department and this is my family,
my wife Georgina, Omar, Gabriella and Xavier. We are excited to be in Warwick and we
are building our dream home here.

Supervisor Sweeton — Welcome to the town and we will be entertaining it and it will be
approved at our next meeting, which is two weeks from tonight because we have to leave a
little room for public comments if we get any. You will be notified of that.



CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING: Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Kowal
that the public hearing be closed. Motion Carried (4 ayes, 0 nays & 1 absent Councilman

Gerstner absent) 7:40 p.m.

09-24-20
Eileen Astorino, Town Clerk




PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Warwick will be holding a
Public Hearing for consideration to expand the Wickham Water District. Said public hearing to
be held on September 24, 2020 at 7:30pm at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Warwick, NY
or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard.

All interested persons will be given the opportunity to be heard.

DATED: September 16, 2020

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN
BOARD OF THE TOWN OF WARWICK
EILEEN ASTORINO
TOWN CLERK



